## BRITISH VIGILANCE ASSOCIATION THE

THE NATIONAL COMMITTEE FOR THE SUPPRESSION OF TRAFFIC IN PERSONS

Affiliated to the International Bureau for the Suppression of Traffic in Persons.

Chairman: THE DOWAGER LADY NUNBURNHOLME

Bankers: NATIONAL PROVINCIAL BANK, Victoria Street, S.W.I.

General Secretary: HUGH GRAY

17A, KING'S ROAD LONDON - S.W.3.

Telegraphic Address: "CHIVALRY, SOUTH KENS, LONDON." Telephone: SLOane 4217

HG/SK.

26th June, 1956.

P. Russell-Gebbett, Esq., Hon. Secretary, Anglo-Catalan Society, Department of Spanish, The University of Nottingham, University Park, Nottingham.

Dear Sir,

Thank you for your letter of 25th June, 1956. We do carry out enquiries of the kind you mention for various foreign volumary societies and individuals who wish to come to this country. addresses concerned are in London they are visited and inspected by somebody from this office. If in the provinces we try and carry out such enquiries either through the clergy, Church of England Moral Welfare Workers, or other correspondents. We charge an honorarium of 9s/-d. for our services in this connection if the girl concerned or her family can afford to pay. As far as out of London enquiries are concerned, they take longer, and we are not invariably successful.

The International Catholic Girls' Society, 12 Cottesmore Gardens, London, W.8. carries out similar enquiries, and also runs an employment agency for placing girls in suitable households.

The best way of carrying out enquiries is to call personally, or get somebody else to do so, as people readily understand how a girl's parents may be worried as to where she is going, and an assessment of the home atmosphere is much easier to make in this If you write to local clergy and enclose a stamped addressed envelope, you will find that they are helpful.

I hope that this piecemeal information is of some use to you, and enclose a copy of our last Annual Report.

Yours truly, Klay Kg-(Hugh Gray) General Secretary